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March 2020 
Mon 2nd Book Week 
Wed 4th  Star Steppers dance show at the Harlequin Theatre 
Thurs 5th World Book Day - Dress as a favourite  “ambitiousò word  
Mon 9th Inset Day / school closed – staff training day  
Wed 11th  1pm Yr 5 netball event at Reigate Grammar School 
Wed 11th  4pm Cross country race at Priory Park, Reigate 
Wed 11th  7pm Governors meeting  
Tues 17th  5:30 - 8:00pm Parents Evening 
Wed 18th  Yr 5/6 netball tournament at St Bedeôs  
Weds 18th 3:30 - 6:00pm Parents Evening 
Mon 23rd  Year 6 Trip to Bank of England 
Tues 24th Yr 5 Easter Experience at Reigate Park Church 
Wed 25th  Yr 5/6 football tournament at Sandcross School  
Thurs 26th     Yr4 National Theatre Project Evening Performance time tbc 
Friday 27th    Yr4 National Theatre Project Afternoon Performance time tbc 
Mon 30th Lent Appeal Week 
Tues 31st  KS2 dance festival at Donyngs 
 
April 2020 
Weds 1st  Final swimming lessons of term 
Thurs 2nd  10am Easter Service at St Matthewôs Church 
Fri 3rd   Last day of spring term 2.30 finish.  
Mon 20th Inset Day / school closed– staff training day  
Tues 21st Children return to school - summer term 
Weds 22nd Swimming lessons start 
Tues 28th  Sun class visit to Kent Wildlife Trust 
 
May 2020 
Wed 6th  Lent Call Service at Southwark Cathedral 
Wed 6th  7pm Governors meeting  
Fri 8th  Bank Holiday (VE day 75th anniversary) School closed. 
w/b 11th  Yr 6 KS2 SATS 
Mon 18th  Yr 5/6 swimming gala at Royal Alexandra & Albert School 
Tues 19th  Yr 5/6 cricket tournament at Merstham Cricket Club 
Wed 20th  Big Sing at Gatton Park  
Fri 22nd  Inset Day / school closed– staff training day  
Mon 25th - Fri 29th half term 
 
June 2020 
w/b  8th Year 1 phonics screening 
w/b 8th  Year 4 multiplication tables check 
Fri 12th  Sun Class Panathlon  
Fri 12th  Yr 6 leavers service jazz rehearsal at Southwark Cathedral  
Tues 16th  pm Yrs 5/6 girls football tournament at St Matthewôs  
Wed 17th pm Yr 5/6 rounders tournament at Earlswood  
w/b 22nd        Activities week , including watersports at Mercers Lake 
Fri 26th           Sports Day & picnic lunch (am: Yrs 3,4,5,6; pm:Rec,Yr 1,2) 
Tues 30th Induction Day for new pupils joining St Matthewôs 
Tues 30th Induction Day. Yr 6 pupils to secondary schools 
 
July 2020 
Thurs 2nd  District sports athletics competition at RGS Hartswood 
Thurs 9th  Yr 3 trip to Fishbourne 
Wed 8th  7pm Governors meeting  
Fri 10th           Yr 6 to perform at Leavers Services at Southwark Cathedral  
Tues 14th 2:30pm Year 4 Clarinet Concert. Parents welcome 
Weds 15th Final swimming lessons of term 
Wed 15th & Thurs 16th  School production  
Fri 17th  Annual Reports sent home to parents 
Mon 20th 3:30 - 5:00pm ñdrop inò Parents Evening 
Tues 21st  Leavers Service at St Matthewôs Church  
Weds 22nd End of Year - Children finish at 2:30pm  
 
Autumn term 2020  
Mon 28th - Wed 30th September  Yr 6  residential trip to High Ashurst 
Mon 19th October  School photographs 
 
 

 

Have Faith - Encourage - Aim High 

Diary Dates Another great week here at St Matthew’s ! 

 

It ós been a great first week back after half term with 
lots of great learning and activities in and out of the 
classroom. Weôre looking forward to next week too – as 
itôs Book Week!  
 
As a taster to Book Week, our friend Tina from Redhill 
Library visited our Nursery children to explain to 
them all about the library and their fantastic range of 
books which can be borrowed for free! We encourage all 
parents to take their children to visit the library and to 
enjoy reading.  
 
On Tuesday, a large group of St Matthewôs children took 
part in the annual Cross Country practice race at Priory 
Park. Well done to everyone who took part, especially if 
it was your first time! This is always such an inclusive 
event. We are very proud of you all for your effort, de-
termination, good behaviour as well as your support and 
encouragement for your team-mates. Congratulations to 
the selected athletes who will be represent St Matthewôs 
in the District Cross Country Race! You should have re-
ceived your letter this week.  
 
On Thursday, Year 5 and Sun Class pupils stepped back 
in time, hosting some visitors from Victorian times! The 
children enjoyed learning all about the Victorian way of 
life and examining different artefacts.   

 
More sports news! Yesterday, a group of children 
completed in a Netball Quad Fixture against Salfords, St 
Johns and RAAS. The team played with such determina-
tion and skills and were deservedly very successful! Well 
done all those who took part. 
 
Unfortunately, due to a water logged pitch, this eve-
nings football match vs St Johnôs had to be postponed. 
This should be rescheduled in the near future.  
 
All week, our different dance clubs have been practicing 
hard for the show next week. It is vital that those in-
volved attend the final rehearsals, please check the let-
ter for full details! We wish all of them the best of luck, 
we are proud of you!  

Star Steppers Dance Show Wednesday 4th March  5pm Yellow Performance  
 All Dancers MUST attend the following rehearsals  

 
Dress rehearsal at St. Matthewôs School on Monday 2nd March until 4:30 pm  

Final run through at St. Matthewôs School on Tuesday 3rd March 2020 until 4:00pm  
On Wednesday, after the show, children need to be collected from the Harlequin Theatre at 6pm. 



 

 

  

Useful telephone numbers: 
Father Andrew, St Matthew’s Church 01737 761568 
Friends of St Matthew’s School (PTA) FOSM@stmatthews-redhill.surrey.sch.uk 

Welcare Children’s Centre 01737 780884 •  www.welcare.org  • 24 Warwick Road, Redhill RH1 1BU 

Childline 0800 1111 

Steps to Outstanding  

Wednesday 26th February, Ash 
Wednesday, marked the beginning of 
Lent.  Lent is the six week period 
leading up to Easter. Itôs one of the 
most important times of year for many 
Christians around the world.  

As a church school, we have provided 
all of our children and staff with a short book that 
might help them use this time of Lent to stop, think 
and give thanks. Lent gives us all, whatever our reli-
gious beliefs, a chance to reflect and be renewed.  

We hope the children and 
parents enjoy and appreci-
ate sharing these activities 
at home.                                       

During the week beginning 
30th March We will have our annual Lent Appeal week 
to support the Bishop of Southwarkôs Lent Call.  

The appeal supports children and adults in Zimbabwe, 
Nigeria, the Holy Land , in 
London and also Sparkfish 
who work here in Redhill! This 
is always an enjoyable week 
of fundraising activities , crea-
tively organised by the chil-
dren. Year 6ôs 50p Fair is al-
ways a highlight!  

On May 6th, a group of the 
children will travel up to 
Southwark Cathedral for a 
special celebration service  to 
present  the money raised to 
Bishop Christopher.     

Good attendance at school is vital for your child! 

Ensuring all our children attend school every day is a 
priority.  

100% is the expected attendance for every child.  
95% is the minimum expected. 
There is a clear correlation between attendance and achieve-
ment at school and also in later life.  
 
Class attendance w/b 24th February 
 
Nursery        87.7%         Reception   96.6%  

1S             99.3%           1W        95.8% 

2T             90.2%       2P         99.6% 

3P               91.7%       3H         94.7% 

4C        99.7%       4P         95.1% 

5C           97.2%       5K         97.5% 

6M              97%      6F         93.1%  

Sun Class  90.18%     

 

If your child is genuinely unwell, parents must notify the school 

office by telephone 01737 762080 or via the ParentMail app 

before 8:30am each day to report and give the reason for your 

childôs absence and expected day of return. 

www.stmatthewsredhill.org.uk • 01737 762080  

info@stmatthews-redhill.surrey.sch.uk  • @StMattsSch 

       Book Week 2020  
  

Book Week, including World Book Day , is always a favourite here at St Matthewôs School. We love books!   

 

Thursday 5th March - This year there is a twist and challenge to set your imagination aglow and stimulate your vo-

cabulary! The children are invited to dress up as their favourite ‘ambitious’ word.  

 

Friday 6th March - 4pm - 5pm Bedtime Story event All welcome! Come to the School Hall to listen to a bedtime sto-

ry! Children can wear their pyjamas, slippers, dressing gowns etc. If possible, bring a blanket, pillow, beanbag too! 

  

We are currently allocating our Nursery Places  
for the Summer Term & September 2020 

We are proud of the excellent early years provision in St 
Matthewôs School Nursery for 

children aged 3+.  

New initiatives this year, proving very successful, include 
Forest School and Breakfast Banquet.  

15 Hours - 5 Mornings or 5 Afternoons  

30 Hours - Full Time 5 Full Days (09:00—15:00) 

If you would like an application form 

or to arrange a visit to see the nursery 

in action please speak to Miss Cramp 

in the school office.  

Jesus answered, ñIt is written: óMan shall not live on 

bread alone, but on every word that comes from the 

mouth of God.ôò Matthew 4 verse 4 


